St. Luke Catholic Men’s Club
General Meeting

July 16, 2012

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m.
Posting of the colors and Pledge of Allegiance was presented by the Boy Scouts of St. Luke Troop 405 under the direction of scout Brian Hernandez.
President Everett Elstak called for a motion from the floor to suspend the regular order of business so the club may begin the annual Sharing of Gifts Banquet. A motion was made by Judge Michael Mery and seconded by John Donnellan. The motion was passed.

Opening prayer was offered by Fr. Jim Barlowe.

President Elstak introduced members of the executive board and offered an overview of the Wild Game Dinner. Elstak also acknowledged a guest from Sam’s Club who was in attendance.

Members of the club were called to the dinner line. Outback Steakhouse catered.
President Elstak recognized David Keller, president ex-officio, and Rico Silvas, Wild Game Dinner chairman, then called Benevolence committee chairman Ralf Meneses to the stage. Meneses thanked the members of the Benevolence Committee for their work.

Benevolence committee members included Ben Olenik, RC Contreras, Larry Ridder, Duffy Bowen, and Joe Pina.

Meneses and Elstak distributed funds raised through the Wild Game Dinner in accordance with the recommendations from the Benevolence Committee, as approved by the general membership at the June 18 meeting.

The Wild Game Dinner net revenues totaled $68,388. The club has an obligation of 25 percent of the net to the capital campaign. Of the remaining sum, 45 percent ($23,081) is distributed to the parish. Community organizations receive 40 percent ($20,516). 

A motion to adjourn was made by Judge Michael Mery and seconded by Felipe Gonzalez. The motion was passed. The meeting was adjourned at 8:56 p.m., with closing prayer by Chaplain Nat Chavez.
